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Meetings Feedback form for Borders Community Action Representatives

	Strategic meeting:
Wellbeing Programme Board


	Date of meeting:
01/11/2024
	Attended by:
J Amaral

	Relevant agenda items:

· Winter Fuel Update: Jenni Craig (15 mins)
· Funding Update: Chris Myers (10 mins)
· Commissioning Update: Bryan Davies / Julie Glen (10 mins)
· Communities Mental Health and Wellbeing Fund Update: Juliana Amaral (10 mins)


	Specific points of interest:

Winter Fuel – Jenni Craig presented identified priorities to winter fuel pressures: 
Priority 1- Take a preventative approach to those most at risk of a crisis including hospital admission
Actions:
•	Continue with the Pension Credit take-up campaign but widen to also promote Attendance Allowance, targeting Financial Inclusion and CAB resources to those in most need (Gary). 
•	£12.5k funding ask to continue resources in the Financial Inclusion Team until 31/03/2025 (Wellbeing Board)
•	Prioritised plan to target those at risk/in most need (Gary)
•	Identify planned community events where it would be appropriate to provide advice/information(Juliana)
•	Share appropriate communication materials so that all partners can use (Gary)
•	Create a communication focussed on staff (Wendy)
•	Share information with appropriate forums (Wendy/Gary)
•	Take a ‘making every contact count’ approach where key colleagues and commissioned service are briefed and provided with the appropriate information to share with individuals and their families (Rebecca/Wendy/Gary?)
•	Consider the use of SPARRA data to identify those locally at particularly high risk (Rebecca)
•	Consider the need for funding for warm spaces in village halls and what other options there may be given the financial challenges (Juliana)
•	Progress with the Child Poverty Practice Accelerator Fund Project which will provide holistic support for families, including income maximisation and debt advice via CAB (Gary)
•	Ensure SBC Comms and NHS Comms are linked (Gary).
•           Investment for the development of Warm Spaces via Borders Community Action through a coordinated approach similar to the previous winter with £30K that we could open as part of quick grant allocation to community support for people of all ages. These spaces could be complementary to CAB work and Gary’s team as part of their attempt to reach out people in communities to share information about income maximisation. Please let me know if you think this can be a beneficial offer. 

Priority 2 – Respond to those in crisis 
Actions
•	In addition to meeting the Scottish Welfare Fund pressure (£80k) that has progressed via the SBC finance team it is recommended that there is a further funding ask of £20-30k to provide the Financial Inclusion Team with a Discretionary Fund. A subgroup will meet the financial team to discuss an investment plan. 

Funding update – significant financial pressures with more people requiring support due to demographic growth and social care support. Residential care homes are also feeling the financial pressure which is having an impact on the health and social care partnership. As a result commissioned services are being impacted. Decisions will be pending Scottish Budget announcement and will guide a discussion around what can be done and what needs to stop due to lack of investment. SBC is conducting a thorough review of commitment spent and will be embarking on key decisions
NHS – 10% reduction in spending which has been disappointing news for the staff despite a no-redundancy policy being in place. 

Jenny Smith and Juliana Amaral provided an overview of the third sector financial situation. Issues around inflation and the NI contribution increase combined with an already stretched financial pressure are resulting in organisations now tapping into their reserves, this is always a red flag because it is very difficult to recover once charity reserves are used. This situation also contributes to the pressure on volunteers. There’s a volunteering crisis across Scotland, the problem is exacerbated in the Scottish Borders due to the geography and demography. 

Commissioning update – this was moved to the December meeting due to time limit

Communities Mental Health and Wellbeing Fund update – this was moved to the December meeting due to time limit



	Actions from this meeting: 
Juliana to circulate the Employer Supported Volunteering information and volunteering opportunities update. 


	Distribution list for information:
BCA Team + Third Sector Leaders 

Signed: J Amaral
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